Bear Lake Association Annual Meeting Minutes

May 26, 2013  7:30 PM

Rich Vervish called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. and introduced the current board members:  Sam Rahaim, Bob Tuttle, and Marge Knable.  Steve Koch did not attend.  He then introduced Jason Broekstra, Biologist and VP of PLM to give an update on activity on Bear Lake.
PLM
Jason re-stated that the goal of PLM is to control Eurasian Milfoil and Phragmites. In 2012, the lake was treated 3 times and because of the higher temperatures and lower water level, the weeds were more abundant and the September treatment was 4 acres – more than what was anticipated.

In 2013, the lake is scheduled for treatments on May 28th, June 24th, July 22nd, and August 19th.  Notices will be posted at properties near the treatment areas.
Jason indicated that at the present time, there is no management of Zebra Mussels statewide.  Boats, etc. should be cleaned with a 10% bleach solution to stop the transfer of Zebra Mussels.  PLM has been involved with the development of a bacteria but the product is not available at this time.  Tests in Illinois showed significant positive results from the application of this product.  He will advise us when the product is fully tested and available.
Question was asked about the green Algae on rocks.  Jason again indicated that with last years warm weather, more Algae blooms were observed.  An algaecide can be used and PLM has a product if the homeowner wants to contact them.  Newer products will not only remove the growth but also reduce future growth.

Sam had drawn a map of the lake designating areas where most of the Milfoil had been found.  The East shore, starting at the public access and going North, had the largest amount of Milfoil in September.  

Question was asked about where to dispose of muck/leaves raked out of the lake as the waste station in Kalkaska would not accept it.  The suggestion was to find someone who had access to a wooded area to dump the debris.

Question was asked about the results of using a Lake Mat which is made of permeable material.  Attendees indicated success with their use of the Mat and Sam indicated that information was also on the web site with a 10% discount to Bear Lake residents.

There were concerns of increased snails and clams – no solutions at this time.  Clams can be hazardous to feet.  Rich suggested removing clams, wood, blocks and bricks out of the lake as they also provide a surface for Zebra Mussels.

Quality of Bear Lake

Rich indicated we continue to be a member of  Michigan Lakes & Streams Association (MLSA).  Last year, Bear Lake was rated second in clarity. The Secchi readings are also on the web site.  Rich thanked Mike and Sue Boss for conducting the readings on Bear Lake.  He also noted that the DNR stock different kinds of trout in bear lake and are monitoring which type do better in the lake.  More trout were added again this year. 

Treasurer’s Report

Rich gave the Treasurer’s report for the Association, thanking Brooks Kushman  for their donation.  He then gave the Treasurer’s report for the SAD account, indicating that most of last year’s income was used for weed control.  There is a positive balance in both accounts for 2013.

Rich indicated that our fire chief, Mark Laskowski’s wife Salena, has a very aggressive form of cancer.  They have 3 children and live on Black Bear Rd.  The board would like to show our support of the family and is considering a donation to their fundraising dinner being held on June 8th.  We encourage everyone to attend and/or send a donation to our neighbor.
Board of Directors

Rich introduced the only 2 volunteer candidates to replace Steve Koch and himself.  They are Jeff Shull of Hillcrest and Phil Resko of West Bear Lake Road.  Mike Boss moved that the nominations be closed and the vote taken.  100% voted in favor of these two gentlemen.  Rich thanked everyone for their interest in keeping Bear Lake a pristine lake.
Other Discussion Items

Sam thanked Rich Vervish, Wayne Nesbit, and Steve Koch for all their work in initiating and forming the association these past 3 years.  The board has elected Sam Rahaim as President, Jeff Shull as Vice President, Marge Knable as Secretary, Phil Resko as Treasurer, and Bob Tuttle as member at large.

Upcoming events at the township hall include the June 8th Spaghetti Dinner fundraiser for Salena, and a community Yard Sale on June 22nd with a $10 charge for a table/booth.
Muck Pellets – Bre from PLM thought they would be good for our lake but after taking samples, decided it might not be effective.  The board has decided to purchase some and try them in a few areas in the lake and report their results.

A new fitness class, organized by Jo Rahaim, meets Mondays at 10:00 AM at the township hall for a $5 drop in fee.  A sign up sheet was passed around for anyone interested in Pickleball to be played at the township Basketball court.  Days and times will be sent to those who indicate an interest.

Sam reminded everyone of our web site www.bearlakeassoc.com with its resources, classified section and photos.  Sam will continue to be the web master and asked for new photos from members.

Jeff Shull, who is also active in the BLTIA announced that a speaker from the Michigan Lakes Assoc. will be at the August 3rd meeting of the BLTIA which opens with coffee and donuts at 9 AM and the speaker at 10 AM.

It was suggested that it has been 7 or 8 years since a septic tank check was made on Bear Lake.  Jeff indicated that the BLTIA was assisting Cub Lake this year and hopefully the BLTIA could assist in working with Bear Lake next summer.  This check is a purely voluntary.  It consists of a simple packet which is flushed down the toilet with dye that is seen in the lake within an hour if there is a problem.  

With no other questions, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

Marge Knable

